## Town of Westminster Massachusetts MA 01473 Crocker Pond Recreation Area Committee January 29, 2019

RECEIVED
2019 APR 10 AM 8: 21
TOWN OF WESTMINSTER

Members Present: Heather Billings, Nicole Emilianowicz, Mary Ann Falconer, Pat Hatzis, Tom Kerns, Pat

Streeter

Others Present: Tom Torrans

Minutes Approved: December 11, 2018

Invoices Approved: Padula Bros: \$374.79

S. O'Leary Irrigation: \$250.00 National Grid: \$11.74

Tom's Input: Updated committee on the wells.

Area 3 was supposed to be in permanent solution. Tom asked Paige (MEPA) for clarification of the term "permanent." Paige forwarded question to Joseph Laughton. Laughton stated in an email to Stella Tamul (DEP) that Area 3 meets the most stringent cleanup standards and that no additional soil has been conducted in AREA 3 since 2003. This email was forwarded to Tom. Tom noted to the committee that this is an error as some excavation has taken place there in the last 2 years (61 cubic yards has been excavated).

MEPA suggested to Northrup Grummand/Jim Bagley that they raise the Whitman River Trail. Northrup Drummond is willing to work with the committee concerning this trail. The trail in on Bob Francis's property.

The solar company has changed the timeline for the road easement to be open ended. Initially it was a three month timeline and then as changed to 6 month. No work had begun so it was changed to an open ended easement until the completion of the work.

The committee will begin posting for 3-4 employees.

The Town Government Study Committee will be invited to the next meeting.

Nikki will update the rules and regulations.

Next meeting: February 5th at 5:30 in Town Hall.

Respectfully submitted,

Mary arm Falcoker

Mary Ann Falconer